HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 6th 2018
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson, Donovan Sheppard
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the August 9, 2018 meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Engineer:
Nothing for this meeting.
Attorney:
Nothing for this meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for August was 10% and for Friar Creek it was 2%. There was some discussion.

B. Driveway/Parking:
We received another quote and will try to get another one. There was a brief discussion.
C. Shirts:
The shirts and jackets with the logo and names on them have been ordered.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for August 2018 will be emailed to the Commissioners to review once the County reports are available to review and reconcile. There was a short discussion. 
   B. Facilities Charges:
There was a lengthy discussion regarding updating the facilities charges for new construction. The Office Manager will contact the Auditor’s office and inquire as to requirements for facility charge increases and if a public hearing is necessary for them since they do not affect the rates of the current customers.
   C. 271st:
A letter was sent to the road association for 271st and a response was received. The District is in the process of gathering information for them and has responded to their requests.
   D. WA Water Service:
The Commissioners had all received feeler letters from a group called Washington Water Service. There was a short discussion and a response will be prepared for the next meeting.
   E. UULC info:
The District had received an email from the Utility Locate Center regarding the update of their contract agreement. There was some discussion and the Lead Field Tech will review the document and compare the changes.
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve vouchers 5803 through 5821 in the amount of $76,876.72. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve payroll for September in the amount of $16,138.24. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, October 11th 2018 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:50pm September 6, 2018.
Approved:
October 11, 2018


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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